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HERTFORD REGIONAL COLLEGE CORPORATION
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE SEARCH COMMITTEE

WEDNESDAY 7 JULY 2021
1. PRELIMINARY PROCEDURAL MATTERS

1.1
Attendance, Apologies for Absence & Agenda Order
Membership:

Vikie Bew

Mike Carver

(Chair)

Warren Gordon


Tony Medhurst 


John Sills

Jan Wing 




In Attendance:
Jayne Chaplin

(Clerk)
Apologies: 

Judith Wickes
1.2 Declarations of Interest


None advised.
1.3 Minutes of Previous Meetings & Matters Arising
Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 24 March and the Special meetings held on 20 April and the 11th, 20th and 28 May 2021 were agreed as a correct record for application of the Chair’s signature.
Matters Arising
With all other topics covered on the agenda, there were no further matters arising on which to report.

2. ITEMS FOR FORMAL REVIEW OR APPROVAL 

2.1 Board Membership: Recruitment & Succession Planning
A report was presented providing an update on an update on membership, the latest Board Profile, recruitment activity and progress in the implementation of the Board Succession Plan.
Members were advised that in respect of Board membership
2.1.1 In respect of the current the academic year:

· The term of office for Business Member Ian Richardson ended in May 2021 and the vacancy created by his departure had been addressed with the Committee’s recommendation regarding the appointment of Mike Butler being presented to the Corporation meeting at its forthcoming meeting. 
· Business Members Mick Dempsey and Jan Wing would depart in July 2021 along with Business Member and Corporation Chair Mike Carver, having identified and appointed his successor with effect from 1 August 2021. In anticipation of the vacancies created by the departures of Mick and Jan, it was confirmed that applications were pending with a view to presentation of candidates at the October 2021 meeting. 

· The two Student Members Hope Finch-Barfoot and Terry Luther would end in July 2021 with the appointment process to identify two new members expected to take place over the summer/autumn terms.

2.1.2 With regard to the forthcoming academic year:

·   The terms of office of John Sills and Charlotte Simmonds were scheduled to end in October 2021. Having completed one term of office at that time, the proposal was noted for discussions to take place during the summer regarding their intentions to inform consideration of appointment for a further term.
·    Business Member Warren Gordon would depart in December 2021 after completion of the maximum number of terms available to serve. In anticipation of the vacancy created by Warren’s departure, it was reported that applications were pending with a view to presentation of candidates at the October 2021 meeting.
The reviewing:

2.1.3 Board Profile, discussion included:

·   The breadth of professional expertise, highlighting the absence in specific expertise in HR, Quality Assurance, and Health noting the recent inclusion of IT and the absence anticipated upon the imminent departure of Warren Gordon. After recognising however that applications were pending and recruitment activity continued, it was concluded that those areas identified remained relevant and accurate.
·   The Board diversity profile in the context of the learners, staff and the College community. Members observed how the profile highlighted an improvement and the impact on data of membership changes as a small cohort compared with such populations, reflecting on the nuances and differentials behind the data and recognising the matter to not be an issue confined solely to the Board. The activity necessary to further improve was recognised, acknowledging the further work being taken to improve applications and to establish a more diverse Board composition.
2.1.4 The Board Succession Plan, after acknowledging that progress in the implementation of objectives remained on track overall, there was consideration of:
·   Board Membership & Succession Planning, noting discussions elsewhere on the agenda (Minute 2.2 refers) with conversations continuing with remaining Board members about those leadership roles still to be addressed as current members departed.

·   The impact on activity to raise the profile of the Board in the community, arising from the Covid-19 restrictions, noting however that improvement was anticipated with the reintroduction of usual activities as and when restrictions were lifted.
·   The proposal for objectives to be revisited/ modified further, concurring with the need to respond to membership changes, the ways in which Corporation business may be conducted going forward, anticipated changes from government and business developments
Following discussion, the report was noted.

2.2 Governance: 2021/22 Proposed Arrangements & Priorities


A report was presented providing an overview of the proposed governance arrangements and priorities for the forthcoming academic year to ensure the Corporation’s continued fulfilment of its statutory responsibilities and development of its good governance practice.
Giving consideration to the arrangements proposed for 2021/22:

2.2.1 In respect of meetings:

·   The calendar for the year was reviewed, noting it to follow the pattern of prior years.
·   In-line with the College approach of a more hybrid way of working as restrictions were lifted, members reviewed and concurred with plans for Committee meetings to continue by video-conferencing but for Corporation Board meetings to take place on-site but to include opportunities for more social activities to facilitate interactions between members, staff and students.
·   Plans were welcomed for the resumption of link activities with curriculum and business areas and invitations to key events in the College calendar as and when Lockdown restrictions were lifted.
2.2.2 For the Corporation and its committees:

· In-line with the requirement of the Statutory Instrument and in advance of formal endorsement at the forthcoming meeting of the Corporation, the appointment via on-line approval was welcomed of Nick Buckland OBE as Board member and Chair of the Corporation from 1 August 2021 for a term of office of four years. After observing the imminent departure of the current Vice Chair, Jan Wing, it was noted that proposals regarding the appointment of Vice Chair of the Corporation would be presented at the Corporation’s first meeting in the autumn term.

· Members noted the discussions that had taken place with continuing and incoming members regarding committee memberships for the year in general and designated roles in particular. Highlighting the importance of and the national focus on the role of the nominated governor for safeguarding, members were advised that interest had been expressed and that further information was being provided to secure confirmation of acceptance of the role and ensure arrangements were in place and a seamless transition upon the departure of the current incumbent.
2.2.3
There was discussion the priorities outlined for the Corporation for 2021/22 in the context of membership changes and government plans for reform to post-16 technical education and training, outlined in the Skills and Post-16 Education Bill, including changes to governance arrangements, concurring with the proposals for focus on: 
·   Board Member induction and development to ensure all members and those holding particular governance roles to have a shared, comprehensive understanding of the College and their role and responsibilities to be able to fulfil their responsibilities individually and collectively.
·   A review of current governance practice, responding to the government’s stated intention to make changes to governance intended to strengthen current arrangements. Responding to questioning of the extent to which the Corporation could be considered compliant currently, members were advised that it was prudent to await the new and updated guidance expected imminently to better ascertain where any changes could be required.
Following review and discussion it was RESOLVED to RECOMMEND for the Corporation:

2.2.4 
Following approval on-line, to formally APPROVE the appointment of Nick Buckland OBE as Board member and Chair of the Corporation from 1 August 2021.

2.2.5
APPROVE the governance arrangements and priorities proposed for 2021/22
3. ANY OTHER BUSINESS & NEXT MEETING 

3.1 Any other business

No other business was raised.
3.2 Date of Next Meeting

Wednesday 20 October 2021
Wednesday 23 March 2021

Wednesday 6 July 2022
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